BULLETIN NO 5 22<sup>nd</sup> September 2025

# Pupil Notice 22<sup>nd</sup> September 2025

### P House Captains

Congratulations to our House Captains and Vice Captains, who were presented with their badges this week:

Kerse House Captains: Morgan Fraser; Joscelyn Kennedy; Dylan Wailes Logan and New House House Captains: Emma Graham and Kamelija Gupwell

Logan House Vice Captains: Charlie Bauld and Jennifer Pate New House Vice Captains: Holly McCrorie and Aaron Cameron Milton House Captains: Holly Fotheringham and Caiden Forrest Milton House Vice Captains: Jessica Lobjoie and Freya Lumsden.

Well done! Our Senior Pupil Leadership Team look forward to leading a variety of events and initiatives this session and will be great ambassadors of our school.

B Lee

## P Hands Up Survey

Thank you to everyone who participated in the 2025 'Hands Up' Travel Survey. Our results have been shared with Sustrans and will be added to our School Travel Plan.

How do Lesmahagow High School students\* travel to school?

Walk - 94; Park and Stride - 10; Driven - 81; Bus - 251; Taxi - 58.

\*494 students participated in the survey (73% response).

B Lee

#### P Parent Council

Thank you to all Parents and Carers who joined us in our School Library on Monday, 15<sup>th</sup> September for our Parent Council AGM. Office Bearers for 2025-26 are: Mrs Pate (Chairperson), Mrs Wailes (Secretary) and Mrs Naismith (Treasurer). The minutes of previous meetings can be found at: <a href="Parent Council">Parent Council</a> – Lesmahagow High School

The next Parent Council Meeting takes place on Tuesday, 11<sup>th</sup> November at 7.15 pm in the SMT Room, Lesmahagow High School. New members are always welcome! A Microsoft Teams link can be shared for meetings if required – please contact the school office for further information.

B Lee

### P School Transport Assessment

We were delighted to welcome representatives of South Lanarkshire Council to our school at the end of the day on Wednesday, 17th September to evaluate the effectiveness of our school travel plan and identify any further improvements to support pupil safety. Thank you to all parents and carers for parking outwith our school car park and bus bays, which allows school transport to park safely when collecting our pupils. Your support in ensuring pupil safety, particularly at school drop off and pick up times when roads are busiest, is greatly appreciated. Thank you also to all students crossing Strathaven Road for using the Zebra Crossing and to students crossing other roads for remembering the importance of road safety.

B Lee

## P Mentors in Violence Prevention Training

Well done to all students who participated in MVP training this week, and thank you to Mr Gardiner and Ms Gordon for leading the training sessions.

**B** Lee

## P Biology Pathways Event

Higher Human and Advanced Higher Biology pupils will have the opportunity to meet with Dr Richard Thacker from UWS on Tuesday, 23<sup>rd</sup> September, period 1, in B202, to learn about future pathways with the university.

B Lee